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April 24, 2013

TO: Honorable Joseph Pickett, Chair, House Committee on Homeland Security & Public Safety
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB2320 by Parker (Relating to establishing a pilot program for driver education schools

to administer certain driver 's license examinations; authorizing fees.), Committee
Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code to require the Department of Public Safety (DPS) to
establish and monitor a pilot program under which DPS may designate certain commercial driver
education schools to administer driving tests. The bill would authorize DPS to charge a
commercial driver education school an application fee and a particpation fee in amounts sufficient
to cover the costs of the pilot program.  The bill would require DPS to adopt rules necessary to
implement the pilot program. 

It is anticipated that the costs could be absorbed within current agency resources. In addition, the
costs could be wholly or partially offset by the fees permitted under the bill's provisions.

The bill would stipulate the pilot program would expire September 1, 2017.  The bill would
authorize the Public Safety Commission to implement the pilot program on a permanent basis after
September 1, 2017.  The bill would take effect September 1, 2013.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety, 701 Central Education Agency
LBB Staff: UP, ESi, AI, JAW, JI, JJO, KKR
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